11/10/2012  Fall meeting minutes


CRYSTAL LAKE- PERCH LAKE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

 Summer Meeting July 9, 2016
TRUSTEES IN ATTENDANCE: 
 X Chuck Fifield, President    X Stan Kirkwood, Treasurer  
 X Marty Mulloy, Secretary


 X Ann Love, Lakes                X Jim Tetreault, VP
            X Barb Yamarino, Social 

 X Chuck Hopkins, Roads

Call to Order:  Chuck Fifield at 10:00AM, led with Pledge of Allegiance.

Previous Minutes reviewed:  President asked everyone to review the Spring 2016 meeting minutes.  Motion to approve, Judy Moskus, seconded Dick Johnson: approved.


PRESIDENT REPORT (Chuck Fifield):  Chuck chaired the election of the new board: Chuck Hopkins was elected to stay on the board for another term. Newly elected board members include – Bob Conn and Lois Plantefaber.
VP Report (Jim Tetreault): Nothing new to report. 
SECRETARY REPORT (Marty Mulloy): Marty asked that all lakes residents update their contact information and forward any changes to their home address, phone number and Email address to him at mjpmulloy@gmail.com. 
TREASURER’S REPORT (Stan Kirkwood):  Stan informed us that 9 people have not paid road dues. A lien will be placed on the property if the road dues are not paid. A motion was made and accepted to maintain the yearly $250 mandatory Road Dues and $25 Administrative Dues.
2015-2016 Budget Report – Total Actual Income $35,021: Total Actual Expenses $25,444


       Checking and Savings Balance Report: Starting $60,780; Ending $70,358 

LAKES REPORT (Ann Love): Ann stated that PLM has done a great job this year and we should continue with them being our vendor. She thanked Judy Moskus and Tom Lieblein for showing PLM where to spray by planting the pink flags on the appropriate properties. 

Regarding the cutter boats – Ann explained that we own 3 cutter boats (2 on Crystal lake and 1 on Perch), if you need an area to be cut please contact Judy Moskus or Tom Lieblein. If you decide to cut the weeds yourself -- you must be a member of the Association and must be properly trained first so as to avoid any injury. Tom has agreed to train new people on operating the boat. 

Ann thanked the Fish Ad Hoc Committee for their work and noted the contribution of Rick Applegate. This fall we will continue with our Walleye Fish Stocking Program. The final 1,000 walleye will be stocked into the lake. The committee will determine which species to stock in the future – a request for funding future stocking efforts was submitted to the board and will be reviewed by the Lakes Foundation and the Board. It is anticipated a final plan will be developed by the next association meeting and shared with the membership.
Betty Pluto objected to the distraction caused by the Carp Harvesting initiative (noise and bright lights). If we decide in the future to authorize a carp harvesting initiative – an email will be send to the membership advising them of the date and time of the harvesting.
ROADS REPORT (Chuck Hopkins):  Chuck thanked those that have volunteered to cut the grass at the Lakes entrances. Vegetation Growth along the roads is a safety hazard – Chuck and his crew are addressing this issue.
(Wish should think about presenting an annual Volunteer Awards and a token gift certificate from the Board to selected individuals).  
Several topics related to dogs were raised – please keep dogs on a leash and makes sure guests also abide by the rule. Please be mindful of barking dogs – your neighbors do not appreciate the noise and some dogs are very aggressive and harm wildlife.
SPECIAL PROJECTS (Barb Yamarino): Barb reported that Bob Andrews won first place and Marty/Janet Mulloy won second place in the Boat Parade on the 4th of July. In the future, the Boat Parade will be done on the same day as the township fireworks. The Association Picnic featuring  West Texas Barbeque will  be held later today at 6 pm at the park.
CLPL FOUNDATION: (Tom Lieblein) Tom reported that Marianne Susor, an original Board member, resigned from the Board after decades of dedicated service. Her contribution to the health and maintenance of the lakes was acknowledged and appreciated by the membership.  Linda McCracken agreed to serve on the board filling the position. 

Two beautiful quilts made by Roxana Hopkins will be auctioned at the Picnic and proceeds will go to the Lakes Foundation – thank you Roxana! 

Tom provided some financial information – we started with $7,455 and now have $16,247. Donations were $19,016 and expenses amounted $10,224. Fifty-nine percent of all residents paid their lakes dues – if all residents paid their fair share we could be much more proactive in addressing the challenges facing the lakes.
A Project Approval Process has been put into place that assures good communication between the Lakes Foundation Board and the Board of Trustees. For example, submission of a fish-stocking proposal will be going forward for review shortly .
We are investigating instead of doing individual lake treatment spraying, possibly considering a larger lake spray with a larger base fee for everyone. This is fairer to all residents in the big picture. It does not leave the burden on the residents who do pay extra for individual property spraying which dominoes obviously to those who do not pay extra but still ream the benefits. 
To summarize – we are in good shape but we always accept donations that, by the way, are tax deductible. Please write donation checks to the Lakes Foundation – not the Association.
OLD BUSINESS: Cheryl Bias stated that we need to keep Little Crystal Lake open. Chuck Fifield recommended that Cheryl come to the Board with a recommendation that could be responded to. Bob Conn noted the cannel to Little Crystal is not designated by the Sate of Michigan as a wetland. Tom Lieblein noted that a second cutter boat was purchased with the intended purpose to keep the cannel to Little Crystal open. 
Chuck shared that Ryan Carmody and Mela Belle have generously agreed to assume responsibility of the Lakes’ Newsletter and the Lakes’ Web site. They will begin working on the project in September. 

Gary Copper asked that a new lakes directory be developed and published for the membership.
Question was raised regarding buying a hydro sweep – they were directed to Bob Conn.
NEW BUSINESS: Chuck Hopkins brought a collection of non-biodegradable waste that people deposited at the dump. Some included fence boards with nails that could injure the crew that manages the property – Chuck asked that if we see anyone dumping restricted material please report them.

A proposal was made to change the lock combination on the gates to the boat launches on Crystal Lake and Perch Lake. After some discussion it was proposed to change the gate combination only for the months April through October. It was recommended a monthly email note would be sent to members informing them of the new lock combination. The motion was passed by the membership. The new combination lock number would be changed and communicated following the meeting.  

It was noted that the grass on Lot # 74 owned by Dennis Ferguson has not been cut in 6 years and is an eye sore to the lake. It was agreed that the Board would write him a note reminding him of his responsibility as a lake resident to cut his grass.
Judy Moskus acknowledged the unselfish contribution of resigning Board members Chuck Fifield and Barb Yamarino – the meeting members responded in a hardy round of applause and thanks.
Meeting Adjourned:  Motion to adjourn by Suzette Greep; second by Marge Lieblein; approved.  Meeting adjourned @ 11:30 PM. 
PAGE  
1

